Worcester County Board of Elections

201 Belt Street, Suite C, Snow Hill MD 21863

Via Conference Call

January 6, 2021

Attendees: **BOARD:**

Ed Rodier, Jr., President - Excused

Kay Ann Hickman - Vice President - Democratic Board VP Board

Members:

Linda A. Moran – Secretary – Republican Secretary Board Member

Audrey Wahl - Republican Board Member

Martina Barnes-Wharton - Democratic Board Member

STAFF:

Patricia Jackson - Election Director

Teresa Riggin

Lindsey West - Attorney

Guest:

Vanessa Dennis, Christine Hulslander and Lanny Hickman – Worcester County Democratic Central Committee

I. Welcome Guest and Board:

Meeting called to order at 10:00 am and Quorum Determined: A quorum was declared present, Patricia Jackson called the meeting to order. She announced Ed Rodier was in the hospital and would not be able to attend the meeting.

II. Approval of Minutes:

Motion was made by Mrs. Moran and seconded by Ms. Wahl to approve minutes of October 7, 2020.

III. Correspondence: None

IV. Fiscal Year-to-Date Budget Reports

From July 1, 2020, through December 11, 2020.

Budget was reviewed and approved by Mrs. Moran and seconded by Mrs. Hickman

V. Old Business

November General Election discussion. Overall the Board felt that the Early Voting and the General Election went well.

VI. New Business

Manual audit will count votes in Snow Hill Middle School. All ballots will be in packs of 25 and compare to the tapes to prove they were counted correctly.

MAEO Conference & SBE Biennial Meeting, tentative date May 24th through 28th (tentative due to COVID status). We are waiting a decision.

The Chair of the Democratic Central Committee addressed the Board on several issues she had with the General November election. The Board will discuss these issues and will respond in writing to the Central Committee.

Respectfully submitted

Linda A. Moran, Secretary

Edward Rodier, Jr.